
Greentown Town Council Meeting

APRIL 18,2023 6:30 PM

Members Present: Scott Deyoe, Mark Lantz, Debra Everling, James Skinner, Craig Standish,
Clerk Teresa Duke

Meeting was called to order by President Scott Deyoe.

Minutes of Previous Meeting: The minutes of the previous meeting (03/21/23) were presented
for additions or corrections. Mr. Deyoe asked for a motion to accept the minutes. Motion was
made by Mr. Skinner. Motion was seconded by Mrs. Everling. Motion carried.

Approval of Dockets: General Fund total expenses for expenses for March 22"^ - April 18^
were $164,206.26. Water Fund was $44,683.62. The Wastewater Fund totaled $91,966.06.
The Stormwater Fund was $19,759.38. The Council received Fund Appropriation Reports and
Payroll Check Registers for payroll ending 03/25/23 & 04/10/23 in caucus prior to the Town
Council Meeting. Mr. Deyoe asked for a motion to accept. Motion was made by Mr. Lantz.
Motion was seconded by Mr. Standish. Motion carried.

Items from Attorney: Mr. Peelle had no specific items for the Council.

Greentown Fire Department: Stan Oyler gave the Greentown Fire Department Report for the
month of February 2023 - 8 Fire & 32 EMS runs and for March 2023 - 10 Fire & 47 EMS runs.

Police Report: Marshal Haalck read the March 2023 Paper Report. Mr. Deyoe asked for a
motion to accept the report. Motion was made by Mrs. Everling. Motion was seconded by Mr.
Skinner. Motion carried.

Water Report: Reading of Paper Report for March 2023. Mr. Deyoe asked for a motion to
accept the report. Motion was made by Mr. Standish. Motion was seconded by Mr. Lantz.
Motion carried.

Street Report: Reading of Paper Report for March 2023. Mr. Deyoe asked for a motion to
accept the report. Motion was made by Mr. Skinner. Motion was seconded by Mrs. Everling.
Motion carried.

Wastewater Report: Reading of Paper Report for March 2023. Mr. Deyoe asked for a motion
to accept the report. Motion was made by Mr. Lantz. Motion was seconded by Mr. Skinner.
Motion carried.

Old & New Business: Marshal Haalck informed the Council that the 2015 Ford Taurus is out of

commission (blown engine rod). The repair work would cost more than the vehicle is worth.
Marshal Haalck recommends to scrap the 2015 Ford Taurus. Marshal Haalck contacted Kelley
Chevrolet, out of Fort Wayne, on leasing a new police vehicle. They are expecting a 2023
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